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GENERAL SERVICES 
ADMINISTRATION 

[Notice–MC–2011–3; Docket No. 2011–0006; 
Sequence 20] 

The President’s Management Advisory 
Board (PMAB); Notification of 
Upcoming Public Advisory Meeting 

AGENCY: Office of Executive Councils, 
U.S. General Services Administration 
(GSA). 
ACTION: Meeting notice. 

SUMMARY: The President’s Management 
Advisory Board (PMAB), a Federal 
Advisory Committee established in 
accordance with the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (FACA), 5 U.S.C., App., 
and Executive Order 13538, will hold a 
public meeting on Friday, November 4, 
2011. 
DATES: Effective date: October 21, 2011. 

Meeting date: The meeting will be 
held on Friday, November 4, 2011, 
beginning at 11 a.m. eastern time, 
ending no later than 3 p.m. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Stephen Brockelman, Designated 
Federal Officer, President’s Management 
Advisory Board, Office of Executive 
Councils, General Services 
Administration, 1776 G Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20006, at 
stephen.brockelman@gsa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Background: The PMAB was 

established to provide independent 
advice and recommendations to the 
President and the President’s 
Management Council on a wide range of 
issues related to the development of 
effective strategies for the 
implementation of best business 
practices to improve Federal 
Government management and 
operation, with a particular focus on 
productivity and the application of 
technology. 

Agenda: The main purpose for this 
meeting is for the PMAB to hear reports 
from federal agency executives 
regarding their efforts implementing the 
latest PMAB recommendations to the 
President’s Management Council. The 
Board made recommendations at its 
September 23, 2011, teleconference 
aimed at improving Information 
Technology (IT) portfolio and project 
management, IT vendor performance 
management, Senior Executive Service 
(SES) leadership development and SES 
performance appraisal systems. More 
detailed information on the PMAB 
recommendations can be found on the 
PMAB Web site (see below). 

Meeting Access: The PMAB will 
convene its meeting in the Eisenhower 

Executive Office Building, 1650 
Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC. Due to security, there 
will be no public admittance to the 
Eisenhower Building to attend the 
meeting. However, the meeting is open 
to the public; interested members of the 
public may view the PMAB’s discussion 
at http://www.whitehouse.gov/live. 
Members of the public wishing to 
comment on the discussion or topics 
outlined in the Agenda should follow 
the steps detailed in Procedures for 
Providing Public Comments below. 

Availability of Materials for the 
Meeting: Please see the PMAB Web site 
(http://www.whitehouse.gov/ 
administration/advisory-boards/pmab) 
for any available materials and detailed 
meeting minutes after the meeting. 

Procedures for Providing Public 
Comments: In general, public statements 
will be posted on the PMAB Web site 
(see above). Non-electronic documents 
will be made available for public 
inspection and copying in PMAB offices 
at GSA, 1776 G Street NW., Washington, 
DC 20006, on official business days 
between the hours of 10 a.m. and 5 p.m. 
eastern time. You can make an 
appointment to inspect statements by 
telephoning (202) 501–1398. All 
statements, including attachments and 
other supporting materials, received are 
part of the public record and subject to 
public disclosure. Any statements 
submitted in connection with the PMAB 
meeting will be made available to the 
public under the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act. 

The public is invited to submit 
written statements for this meeting to 
the PMAB prior to the meeting until 
5 p.m. eastern time on Thursday, 
November 3, 2011, by either of the 
following methods: 

Electronic or Paper Statements: 
Submit written statements to Mr. 
Brockelman, Designated Federal Officer 
at stephen.brockelman@gsa.gov; or send 
paper statements in triplicate to Mr. 
Brockelman at the PMAB GSA address 
above. 

Dated: October 13, 2011. 

Robert Flaak, 
Director, Office of Committee and Regulatory 
Management, General Services 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2011–27335 Filed 10–20–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6820–BR–P 

GENERAL SERVICES 
ADMINISTRATION 

[Notice–MG–2011–2; Docket No. 2011–0006; 
Sequence 21] 

Office of Governmentwide Policy; 
Office of Federal High-Performance 
Green Buildings; the Green Building 
Advisory Committee Notification of 
Upcoming Public Advisory Meeting 

AGENCY: Office of Governmentwide 
Policy, General Services Administration 
(GSA). 
ACTION: Meeting notice. 

SUMMARY: This notice provides the 
schedule and agenda for the first 
meeting of the Green Building Advisory 
Committee Meeting (the Committee). 
The meeting is open to the public and 
the site is accessible to individuals with 
disabilities. 
DATES: Effective date: October 21, 2011. 

Meeting date: The meeting will be 
held on Wednesday, November 9, 2011, 
starting at 1 p.m. Eastern time, and 
ending by 4:30 p.m. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ken 
Sandler, Designated Federal Official, 
Office of Federal High-Performance 
Green Buildings, Office of 
Governmentwide Policy, General 
Services Administration, 1275 First 
Street, NE., Room 633D, Washington, 
DC 20417, telephone (202) 219–1121 
(Note: This is not a toll-free number.) 

Contact Ken Sandler at (202) 219– 
1121 to register to comment during the 
meeting’s public comment period as 
well as to obtain meeting materials. 
Requests to comment at the meeting 
must be received by 5 p.m. Eastern time, 
Friday, November 4. Written comments 
may be provided to Mr. Sandler at 
ken.sandler@gsa.gov until Monday, 
November 21. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Notice of 
this meeting is being provided 
according to the requirements of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, 5 
U.S.C. App. 10(a)(2). 

The Green Building Advisory 
Committee will provide advice to GSA 
as specified in Public Law 110–140, as 
a mandatory Federal advisory 
committee. Under this authority, the 
Committee will advise GSA on the rapid 
transformation of the Federal building 
portfolio to sustainable technologies and 
practices. The Committee will focus 
primarily on reviewing strategic plans, 
products and activities of the Office of 
Federal High-Performance Green 
Buildings and providing advice 
regarding how the Office can most 
effectively accomplish its mission. 

Agenda: November 9, 2011. 
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—Introduction to GSA’s Office of 
Federal High-Performance Green 
Buildings. 

—Strategic partnerships for sustainable 
Federal buildings. 

—Project discussions: 
• Energy Research into Practice. 
• High-Performance Green Building 

Demonstration Projects. 
• National Research Council ‘‘Levers 

for Change’’ Report and Expert 
Meetings. 

• Green Building Certification 
Systems review. 

—30 Minute public comment period for 
individuals pre-registered per 
instructions above. Each individual 
will be able to speak for 5 minutes. 

—Next steps. 
—Adjourn by 4:30 p.m. 

Meeting Access: The Committee will 
convene its meeting at: One 
Constitution Square, 1275 First Street, 
NE., Room 201, Washington, DC 20417. 
Please allow time for a Security check 
prior to entering the building. 

Dated: October 18, 2011. 
A. Robert Flaak, 
Director, Office of Committee and Regulatory 
Management, General Services 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2011–27347 Filed 10–20–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6820–14–P 

GENERAL SERVICES 
ADMINISTRATION 

[Notice: PBS–2011–02; Docket No. 2011– 
0006; Sequence 17] 

Record of Decision Addendum for the 
Department of Homeland Security 
Headquarters Consolidation at St. 
Elizabeths in Southeast, Washington, 
DC 

AGENCY: National Capital Region, U.S. 
General Services Administration (GSA). 
ACTION: Record of Decision Addendum. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the requirements 
of the National Environmental Policy 
Act of 1969 (NEPA), 42 U.S.C. 4321– 
4347, the Council on Environmental 
Quality Regulations (40 CFR parts 1500– 
1508), GSA Order PBS P 1095.1F 
(Environmental considerations in 
decision-making, dated October 19, 
1999), and the GSA Public Buildings 
Service NEPA Desk Guide, dated 
October 1999, on September 28, 2011, 
GSA issued a Record of Decision 
Addendum to the DHS Headquarters 
Consolidation at St. Elizabeths Final 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 
(GSA, November 2008), to implement 
the revised West Access Road from Firth 
Sterling Avenue to Gate 4 of the St. 

Elizabeths West Campus. The complete 
Record of Decision Addendum can be 
viewed on the project Web site http:// 
www.stelizabethsdevelopment.com. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Denise Decker, NEPA Lead, General 
Services Administration, National 
Capital Region, at (202) 538–5643. 

Decision 

It is the decision of the Regional 
Administrator of GSA, NCR, and in 
support of DHS, to approve the 
Addendum to the 2008 ROD and 
thereby implement the Preferred 
Alternative of the West Campus Access 
Road from Gate 4 to its intersection with 
Firth Sterling Avenue. This action is 
necessary as part of the redevelopment 
of the St. Elizabeths Campus associated 
with consolidating DHS headquarters. 
The Preferred Alternative includes 
intersection improvements at Firth 
Sterling Avenue resulting in a left-turn 
lane onto the West Campus Access 
Road, and construction of 10 bus bays 
along the West Campus Access Road. 

The selection of the Preferred 
Alternative for the West Campus Access 
Road from Gate 4 to its intersection with 
Firth Sterling Avenue is conditioned on 
the following: 

• Approval of the design for the West 
Campus Access Road by NCPC. 

• Successful execution of the MOA 
regarding historic preservation signed 
by GSA, DC HPO, ACHP, FHWA, NCPC, 
and DHS in September 2011. 

• Subsequent final determinations by 
DDOT on the Firth Sterling Avenue 
intersection with the West Campus 
Access Road. The Preferred Alternative 
could be implemented immediately 
after approval by DDOT. 

Development of the West Campus 
Access Road will be guided by the 
Overall Development Phasing schedule 
included in the Master Plan 
Amendment and the PA. This decision 
is based on information and analyses 
contained in the following: 

• 2008 Final Master Plan EIS and 
ROD. 

• 2010 Draft Master Plan Amendment 
EIS. 

• 2010 St. Elizabeths Transportation 
Technical Report. 

• Comments from Federal and state 
agencies, stakeholder organizations, 
members of the public, elected officials, 
and other information in the project 
administrative record. 

The proposed transportation 
improvements under the Preferred 
Alternative in this ROD Addendum, 
namely the West Campus Access Road 
from Gate 4 to Firth Sterling Avenue, do 
not conflict with the conclusions 

presented in the 2008 Master Plan EIS 
and ROD. 

Issued September 28, 2011 by Julia E. 
Hudson, Regional Administrator, 
General Services Administration, 
National Capital Region. 

Dated: October 18, 2011. 
Dawud Abdur-Rahman, 
Director, Planning and Management, Office 
of Planning and Design Quality, General 
Services Administration, Public Building 
Services, National Capital Region. 
[FR Doc. 2011–27349 Filed 10–20–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6820–23–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention 

[30Day–12–11JD] 

Agency Forms Undergoing Paperwork 
Reduction Act Review 

The Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) publishes a list of 
information collection requests under 
review by the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) in compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
chapter 35). To request a copy of these 
requests, call the CDC Reports Clearance 
Officer at (404) 639–5960 or send an 
e-mail to omb@cdc.gov. Send written 
comments to CDC Desk Officer, Office of 
Management and Budget, Washington, 
DC 20503 or by fax to (202) 395–5806. 
Written comments should be received 
within 30 days of this notice. 

Proposed Project 

Evaluation of Dating Matters: 
Strategies to Promote Healthy Teen 
RelationshipsTM—New—National 
Center for Injury Prevention and 
Control—Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention. 

Background and Brief Description 

Evaluation of Dating Matters: 
Strategies to Promote Healthy Teen 
RelationshipsTM is the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention’s new 
teen dating violence prevention 
initiative. 

Recently, efforts to prevent teen 
dating violence (TDV) have grown, 
particularly in schools, among 
policymakers, and among sexual 
violence and domestic violence 
coalitions. Now many states and 
communities also are working to stop 
teen dating violence. However, these 
activities vary greatly in quality and 
effectiveness. To address the gaps, CDC 
has developed Dating Matters, a teen 
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